
 
MINUTES OF COMMUNITY BOARD #10 MEETING r. 

September 28, 2017 at 7:00 P.M. 

Ft. Schuyler House 

3077 Cross Bronx Expressway 

Bronx, NY 10465 

 

 

PRESENT:  H. Acampora, T. Accomando, R. Baez, R. Barbarelli, R. Bieder, J. Boiko, P. Cantillo, T. 

Chambers, Col. W. Chin, A. Chirico, G. Curbelo, M. Davila, T. Franklin, D. Hunt, D. 

Krynicki, R. Lifrieri, K. Lynch, J. Marano, B. Martinez, J. Misiurski,  M.J. Musano, D. 

Noble, J. Onwu, A. Ponder, L. Popovic, M. Prince, N. Rosario, J. Russo, T. Salimbene, 

R. Sawyer, N. Semaj-Williams, M. Velazquez, (total # present = 32)   

 

The following Board Members left either before voting on Resolutions or during the voting process:  J. 

Onwu, N. Semaj-Williams, M. Velazquez.  The following Board Members left before the meeting ended 

but after the voting process:  R. Barbarelli, D. Noble.  

 

ABSENT:   L. Council, V. Gallagher, I. Guanill-Elukowich, M. Johnson, D. Lock, C. Lotta, J. Ortiz, 

C. Papastefanou, J. Robert, R. Rodriguez, N. Sala, P. Sullivan,  S. Woods     

(total # absent = 13) 

 

Community Liaisons:   Mark Gjonaj – NYS Assemblyman 

    Lilyanna Pekic – Office of State Assembly Mark Gjonaj 

Dan Hogle - Office of State Senator Jeffrey Klein 

    Leon Tulton - Office of Assemblyman Michael Benedetto   

    Ashley Meza – Office of State Senator Jamal Bail     

                                        Patrick Rocchio - Bronx Times Reporter   

 

 

Board #10 Staff:   Bharati Kemraj - Office of Bronx Borough President Ruben Diaz Jr., 

    Matt Cruz, District Manager 

                                Susan Duffy, Kristine Lozada 

 

1
st
 Vice Chair John Marano began the meeting at 7:15 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

Community Liaisons were introduced and thanked for coming. 

 

 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION SECTION: 

 

1  – Marjorie Velazquez, CB #10 member: Ms. Velazquez notified the community about a 

fundraising event for St. Joseph’s School for the Deaf, 819 Hutchinson River Parkway on 

10/14/17 at the Con Edison Learning Center in Long Island City.  
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Mr. Marano added that St. Joesph’s is conducting a course on sign language, starting Monday 

October 3, 7:00 p.m., contact school for information. 

 

2  – Bobby Jaen, President, Throggs Neck Merchants Association:  Mr. Jaen asked the community 

to give Made In Puerto Rico a positive vote in its request for a new liquor license; he also  

encourages participation in the fundraiser for St. Joseph’s.  On 10/26 there will be a Merchants  

Dinner at Villa Barone Manor; Throggs Neck BID has been certified; 2800 Bruckner Boulevard 

owners attended the Merchants meeting. 

  

3  – Beth Perricone, PS MS 194 in D11:  The school staff is asking for community assistance with 

parking at the school; the perimeter is inundated with trucks, trailers, taxis taking up allocated 

space for the school; commended M. Cruz for his efforts; NYPD tow operation over the 

weekend but on Monday new tractor trailors etc. were parked; questioned the non-ticketing of 

abandoned vehicles while school employees vehicles are ticketed.   

 

Mr. Bieder suggested looking the vacant property sites with parking on Waterbury Avenue 

which might alleviate the parking situation.   

 

Mr. Marano advised Ms. Perricone to come to the October 11
th

 Municipal Services meeting. 

 

4  – Jose Garcia, retired FDNY; Vietnam vet; talked about the low numbers on primary day and 

went over the voting numbers; disappointed in turnout. 

 

5  –  Dior Doward, Greenfeen: talked about re-localizing waste; green jobs and green training (flyer). 

 

Mr. Lynch will contact Ms. Doward about attending the October Parks committee meeting. 

 

6  –   Lou Rocco, WSCA:  Mr. Rocco wants to see more community effort  in the Westchester 

Square area; he has concerns about unkept tree pits near the school.  Mr. Rocco is unhappy with 

the Merchants associations and BIDs and some members of the Board. 

 

7  – Ashley Meza, Senator Bailey’s Office:   Contact Senator Bailey’s office for additional 

information on an upcoming  Disabilility Expo and a Human Trafficking workshop.  

 

8  –  Lilyanna Pekic, Assemblyman Gjonaj’s Office – informed the community about the Donation 

Relief Effort for Puerto Rico, Mexico and Caribbean Islands being coordinated through the 

offices of Con. Crowley, Sen. Klein, Assem. Benedetto and Assem. Gjonaj.  718-409-0109 

 

9  – E. Sementilli, President, PBCISO: thanked the community for supporting him in the election.  

Mr. Sementilli is disturbed that the Ad-Hoc Over-Development Committee meeting of August 

22 was closed and non-transparent; he accused the Board of trying to reign in the community; 

he wants the Board Office to notify the community of any Ad Hoc Over-Development 

Committee meeting and doesn’t want this group to meet with any elected officials. 

  

Mr. Marano advised any meeting in which the committee meets out of the office with an elected 

official is at the invitation of the elected official. The Ad Hoc Over-Development Committee is 

a mix of Board members and community members and all meetings scheduled by Community 

Board #10 are open and not secretive.  
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10 – L. Brown NYPL, Baychester Library: discussed programs including family literacy to 

encourage the children to read. NYPL is sponsoring HOTSPOTS wireless devices for families 

with school age children.  These devices will also be available at the Throgs Neck Branch.  

Contact each NYPL Branch for dates.   A SNAP representative will be at the Throgs Neck 

Branch on 10/6/2017 from 10 a.m-6 p.m. 

 

11 – Edwin Rivera, Homeward Bound Program servicing disabled children, Zerega Avenue:  wants a 

letter of support from the Board. 

 

12 –  Jake Kuhl, resident of Edgewater Park:  he is interested in partnering with local schools to 

implement financial literacy workshops through the Cents Ability non-profit program.  Contact 

information:  646-404-4951, jake.kuhl@baruchmail.cuny.edu 

 

13 –  Marie Dineen, resident of Arnow Place: daughter attends Preston High School; she wants street 

markings to delineate crossing for safety issues.  

 

14 –  M. Fernandez, A. Carbone, 2800 Bruckner Blvd.:  Both Messrs. Fernandes and Carbone 

addressed the community and admitted the lack of communication and wants to assure the 

community that is not a homeless shelter/detoxification center, or chemical dependency rehab 

facility.  It will be a sensory gym for children with early stage autism; educational/vocational 

training for veterans suffering from PTSD; peer advocacy, and a wellness center.  Owners and 

management available on site for any questions.  Community concerns have been heard and 

both look forward to being part of the community.   mf@stewardrecovery.com  

 

District Manager Cruz asked about the mattresses remaining in the building.  Mr. Carbone said 

they will be moved to a facility which has housing.  It was added that an advisory board will be 

created with community participation.  The owners and facility management will be invited to a 

future Health and Human Services Committee meeting.  

 

Board members would like more details about the programs to be offered, time lines for 

implementation, etc.  Concerns about the lack of transparency were raised.  Mr. Carbone added 

that there will be an M.D. overseeing the day to day operations.  Mr. Salimbene asked about the 

veterans services, such as funding sources.  

  

15 –  J. Cerini, Pelham Bay resident:  Mr. Cerini would like to see the Board become more involved 

in agency coordination for the reconstruction of seawalls; he also addressed the lack of 

transparency with information coming from the owners/management of 2800 Bruckner 

Boulevard.  He added that notification concerning the sale and future use of the Whitestone 

Multiplex site should be obtained and made available; traffic studies for the arteries (Bruckner 

Boulevard lower and upper) including highways should be scheduled.  He also added that the 

size of the printed announcements in the Bronx Times Reporter for public hearing notifications 

are insufficient. 

  

Mr. Misiurski advised Mr. Cerini that seawall reconstruction is an item that is always put into 

the Board’s Capital and Expense Budget Requests and has been for years.  

 

16 – D. Poggi, Ferry Point Advocates:  Ms. Poggi addressed the information that was posted on 

Facebook concerning a muslim wellness center at 2800 Bruckner Boulevard; she claims the 

mailto:mf@stewardrecovery.com
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community panicked; expressed concern over the elimination of community input by Throggs 

Neck Strong on Facebook; still uncertain and does not trust owners and management of 2800 

Bruckner Boulevard. Ms. Poggi thanked Mr. Cruz for his efforts on this matter.  

 

17 –  NYS Assemblyman Mark Gjonaj:  Assemblyman Gjonaj welcomed everyone back from the 

summer recess.  He talked about the relief effort being coordinated by his office, Assemblyman 

Benedetto, Senator Klein and Congressman Crowley.  He mentioned the Hutchinson River 

Parkway DOT study for a ramp from the Hutchinson River Parkway.  Another topic he 

discussed was 2800 Bruckner Boulevard and added that there is a lack of information and lack 

of transparency; all the electeds will be vigilant in keeping an eye on this building.  If it is 

discovered that the stated purpose of the building is other than what has been discussed, the 

money flow will be choked.   

 

A motion to close the Public Participation Session was made by Mr. Cantillo, seconded by Bishop 

Rosario, and unanimously approved by all. 

 

A motion to accept the minutes from the June 15, 2017 Bronx Community Board #10 meeting and the 

Public Hearing of July 25, 2017 were made by Mr. Salimbene, seconded by Mr. Russo, and 

unanimously approved by all. 

 

BOROUGH PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  B. Kemraj 

 

Additional information can be found about the topics noted below on the Borough President’s website:  

bronxboropres@nyc.gov. 

 

Ms. Kemraj introduced herself to the Board and Community.  She is now the Bronx Borough 

President’s representative for Community Board #10; Mr. Lucania is her supervisor and Andy Toledo 

is her co-worker.  Ms. Kemraj noted the relief efforts undertaken by the elected officials for the 

countries that suffered from the hurricanes.  New Board member orientation is Monday at Lehman 

College. 

 

Mr. Cerini asked about Borough President’s position on 2800 Bruckner Boulevard and Mr. Russo 

asked about the Borough President’s position on the Christopher Columbus statues.  Ms. Kemraj would 

make inquiries. 

 

 

DISTRICT MANAGER  REPORT: Mr. Cruz 

 

Mr. Cruz noted that 2800 Bruckner Boulevard was at the forefront this Summer and feels that 

everything will even out.  He has attended many civic association meetings and borough consultations 

with many New York City agencies as well as Borough Board/Service meetings. 

 

  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:  Mr. Marano for Mr. Sullivan         

 

The Committee met on July 5, and September 6, 2017.  Minutes from both meetings are self-

explanatory. 

mailto:bronxboropres@nyc.gov
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An evaluation form for the position of District Manager resulted in the following resolution: 

 

 “Resolved….at the request of the Executive Committee of Bronx Community Board #10 that 

the district manager evaluation form be forwarded to the full Board for approval.” 

 

The frequency of the evaluation will be either every six months or yearly, the full Board will do the  

evaluation and it will be signed by the Chairperson of Bronx Community Board #10.  

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Bieder, seconded by Mr. Cantillo and voted on  

favorably by a majority of members, with one vote against.  The Resolution passed. 

 

A second resolution was discussed: 

 

“Resolved…at the request of Bronx Community Board 10, that the Projected FY 2018 Internal 

Budget  including increased work hours for two staff members be adopted and presented to the full 

Board for approval at the September 28, 2017 Board Meeting.” 

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Bieder, seconded by Mr. Boiko and voted on  

unanimously by all Board members.  The Resolution passed. 

 

 

HOUSING/ZONING COMMITTEE:  Mr. Popovic  

 

The Committee met on September 12.  Meeting minutes are self-explanatory.   The Ad-Hoc 

Development Committee met on August 2, 2017 and August 22, 2017 and minutes are self-

explanatory. 

 

The Co-op City Baptist Church at 2208 Boller Avenue came before the Housing and Zoning 

Committee but due to a lack of quorum at this meeting, a resolution will be presented to the full Board 

as a floor resolution on September 28, 2017: 

 

 “Resolved….at the request of Bronx Community Board #10 that BSA Application #2017-244-

BZ , Co-op City Baptist Church, 2208 Boller Avenue, Bronx 10475, be forwarded to the full 

Board for approval.” 

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Boiko, seconded by Mr. Accomando and voted  

on unanimously by all Board members.  The Resolution passed.  

 

 

A Floor Resolution for Housing and Zoning and Economic Development concerning new liquor  

Licenses and Sidewalk Cafes was presented to the full Board for approval: 

 

 “Resolved….at the recommendation of Bronx Community Board #10 that the Community 

Notification Petition for a new food and drinking establishment seeking Board approval for a 

New York State Liquor License OR an establishment seeking Board approval for a New York 

City Department of Consumer Affairs licensed sidewalk café be forwarded to the full Board 

for approval.” 
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A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Bieder and seconded by Mr. Accomando and  

voted on as follows:  (22) twenty-two in favor, (2) two against, and (2) two abstentions.   The  

Resolution passed. 
 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE:  Mr. Accomando 

 

The Committee met on September 5, 2017.   

 

Three establishment owners appeared before the Board on September 28, 2017 to provide additional 

information and answer questions about their respective establishments. 

 

Mr. Gregory Pinnock, Manager of the Garage on Tillotson Avenue came before the Board to address 

community concerns; there are 32 cameras inside/outside establishment, security on staff, id scanner is 

used; Sgt. Dean of the 45
th

 Precinct is on site at closing, hires local residents, installed additional 

exterior lighting.  Board members suggested raising the age from 21 to 23 and instituting a dress code 

once a week.   

 

Mr. Fabricio Alonzo, Owner of Made in Puerto Rico on East Tremont Avenue, accompanied by Ms. 

Aurelia Taveres, Business Consultant representing several bars on East Tremont Avenue: Mr. Alonzo 

was the previous bar manager of the establishment and was unaware of the problems plaguing the 

surrounding blocks.  He has hired security who will patrol the surrounding area at closing as well as 

cleanup of the area, change closing hours to 3 a.m., and works with Sgt. Dean of the 45
th

 Precinct.  

 

Mr. William Padilla, Mr. Jeff Levine, Mr. Carlos Revelo, partners in Mamajuana on East Tremont 

Avenue discussed traffic issues and said that these have been corrected, parking is at the rear. All are 

working with Sgt. Dean about incidents that have occurred outside the establishment.  Mr. Accomando 

brought up an issue with underage drinking as the establishment was cited on multiple occasions.  

Concerns were raised over the incident inside the establishment which was not originally reported. 

Board members want more cooperation from the establishment. 

 

The following resolutions were voted on by the full Board: 

 

 “Resolved…at the recommendation of the Economic Development Committee of Bronx 

Community Board #10, that the following establishments, who are applying for renewals of 

licenses, have agreed to comply with the best management practice standards contained in the 

Stipulations, by signing them, and to further agree to attend ATAP training, and that their 

compliance be sent to the State Liquor Authority and a copy placed in the Board’s file: 

 

*Villa Barone Manor, 737 Throggs Neck Expressway, 10465, between Philip & Randall Aves, 

License #1003392, which expires on 09/30/17. 

 

*Sammy’s Fish Box, 64 City Island Ave, 10464, between Horton & Rochelle Sts, License 

#1004054, which expires on 09/30/17. 

 

*Patricia’s, 3883 E Tremont Ave, 10465, between Schley Ave, & Cross Bx Expy Service Rd, 

License #1214591, which expires on 10/31/17. 

 

*Frank’s Pizza/Da Franco & Tony Ristorante, 2815, 2819-2823 Middletown Rd, 10461, 

between Mulford & Westchester Aves, License #1288029, which expires on 09/30/17. 
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*Villa Barone Restaurant, 3289 Westchester Ave, 10461, between Colonial & Burr Aves, 

License #10039701, which expires on 10/31/17. 

 

*Acri Café, 1315 Commerce Ave, 10461, between Waterbury Ave & Halsey St, License 

#1288253, which expires on 09/30/17. 

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Bieder, seconded by Mr. Boiko and unanimously 

approved by all.  The Resolution passed. 

 

 

“Resolved…at the recommendation of the Economic Development Committee of Bronx 

Community Board #10, that the following establishment is applying for a change in methods 

of operation and has agreed to comply with the best management practice standards contained 

within the Stipulations, by signing them, and to further agree to attend ATAP training, and that 

their compliance be sent to the State Liquor Authority, along with the Resolution and the vote, 

and copies placed in the Board’s file: 

 

*Acri Café, 1315 Commerce Ave, 10461, between Waterbury Ave & Halsey St, License 

#1288253, which expires  on 09/30/17. 

(Adding DJ, Karaoke, Recorded Music, Live Music) 

 

(Change in Hours) 
                                    Sun       Mon                        Tues   Wed   Thurs                      Fri          Sat 

Current Hours:          11:30-12AM                            6 AM-10 PM                          11:30-12 Mid 

 

Revised Hours:                                                        11-4 AM (all week) 

 

(Requested change of hours in 2015, which was approved at the 01/21/16 Board Meeting 

Paperwork never sent to the SLA for approval.) 

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Bieder, seconded by Ms. Baez and voted on as 

follows:  (22) in favor, (2) against.  The Resolution passed. 

 

 

“Resolved…at the recommendation of the Economic Development Committee of Bronx 

Community Board #10, that the following establishments, who are applying for new licenses, 

have agreed to comply with the best management practice standards contained in the 

Stipulations, by signing them, and to further agree to attend ATAP training, and that their 

compliance be sent to the State Liquor Authority and a copy placed in the Board’s file: 

 

 *New Green Dragon, 4111-4113 E Tremont Ave, 10465, between Miles & Lawton Aves,  

    License #NEW.  

 

               Hours of Operation:     Sun          Mon        Tues       Wed         Thur            Fri       Sat     
                                     12-10PM                               11 AM-10 PM                       11 AM-11PM 

        Music:  None  

 

*Bayview Diner & Grill, 134 Pennyfield Ave, 10465, between Mitchell & Tierney Pls, License 

#NEW. 
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        Hours of Operation:     Sun          Mon        Tues        Wed          Thur            Fri        Sat    

                                                                              11 AM-11 PM  

        Music:  None 

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Bieder, seconded by Mr. Chirico and unanimously 

approved by all.  The Resolution passed. 

 

 

 “Resolved…at the recommendation of the Economic Development Committee of Bronx 

Community Board #10, that the following establishment, who is applying for a renewal of a 

license, has agreed to comply with the best management practice standards contained in the 

Stipulations, by signing them, and to further agree to attend ATAP training, and that their 

compliance be sent to the State Liquor Authority and a copy placed in the Board’s file: 

 

*The Garage, 2260 Tillotson Ave, 10475, between Delavall & Merritt Aves, License #1251810, 

which expires on  09/30/17. 

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Bieder, seconded by Mr. Boiko and approved by a 

majority as follows:  (22) in favor, (2) against and (1) abstention.   The Resolution passed. 

 

 

 “Resolved…at the recommendation of the Economic Development Committee of Bronx 

Community Board #10, that the following establishment, who is applying for a renewal of 

license, has agreed to comply with the best management practice standards contained within the 

Stipulations, by signing them, and to further agree to attend ATAP training, and that their 

compliance be sent to the State Liquor Authority, along with the Resolution and the vote, and 

copies placed in the Board’s file:” 

 

*Mamajuana, 3233 E Tremont Ave, 10461, between Puritan & Waterbury Aves, License 

#1258381, which expires on 11/30/17. 

(Violation for Under-age Drinking, 21-Day Suspension) 

(2 Assault Violations, 1 a felony—not reported by Establishment) 
(Valet Parking/Customer Discharge is Blocking only lane of Traffic-due to Road Diet  

Cars Traveling West on E Tremont have to go over double yellow line into on-coming traffic)  

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Bieder, seconded by Ms. Baez and voted on as 

follows:  (6) in favor, (17) against and (5) abstentions.   The Resolution did not pass. 

 

 

“Resolved…at the recommendation of the Economic Development Committee of Bronx 

Community Board #10, that the following establishment, who is applying for a change in 

method of operation, has agreed to comply with the best management practice standards 

contained within the Stipulations, by signing them, and to further agree to attend ATAP training, 

and that their compliance be sent to the State Liquor Authority, along with the Resolution and 

the vote, and copies placed in the Board’s file: 

 

*La Cocina Boricua, 2245 B Westchester Ave, 10462, between Castle Hill & Glebe Aves, 

License #1227260,  which expires on 12/31/17.                                                                
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(Adding DJ & Karaoke) 

Requested DJ & Karaoke in 2016, which was approved at the 10/20/2016 Board Meeting 

SLA did not approve Live Music, DJ and Karaoke 

 

(Change in Hours) 

Requested change of hours in 2016, which was approved at the 10/20/2016 Board Meeting 

SLA approved change of hours. 

                                                                            
                                        Sun           Mon        Tue          Wed           Thur                         Fri      Sat 

Current Hours:                                              12-12 Mid                                                       12-2 AM     

       

Revised Hours:                                               12-1 AM                                                         12-3 AM   

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Bieder, seconded by Mr. Misiurski and 

unanimously approved by all.  The Resolution passed. 
 

 

“Resolved…at the recommendation of the Economic Development Committee of Bronx 

Community Board #10, that the following establishment who is applying for a new license, has 

agreed to comply with the best management practice standards contained within the Stipulations, 

by signing them, and to further agree to attend ATAP training, and that their compliance be sent 

to the State Liquor Authority, along with the Resolution and the vote, and copies placed in the 

Board’s file: 

 

*Made in Puerto, 3363 E Tremont Ave, 10461, between Baisley Ave & Haskin St, License 

#NEW. 

(New License Originally Disapproved by the SLA in May 2017 

Due to Charges Against the Previous License) 

 

         Hours of Operation:     Sun       Mon        Tues       Wed         Thur            Fri            Sat           

                                                     11 AM-12 Mid                  11-2 AM     11-4 AM   11-4 AM 

 

      Outdoor Area               Sun       Mon        Tues       Wed         Thur            Fri            Sat   

                                                                          11 AM-12 Midnight 

 

Music:  Juke Box, D J, Recorded Music, Karaoke, Live Music 

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Cantillo, seconded by Ms. Baez and voted on as 

follows:  (16) in favor, (7) against and (4 ) abstentions.   The Resolution passed. 

 

 

YOUTH SERVICES/EDUCATION COMMITTEE:    Mr. Bieder 

 

The Committee met on September 18, 2017.  Minutes are self-explanatory.   
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MUNICIPAL SERVICES COMMITTEE:    Mr.  Russo    

  

The Committee met on September 13, 2017.  There will be several items, all noted in the minutes, that 

will need follow-up for the October 11, 2017 meeting.  The following Resolution on street activity 

permits passed in committee and will be presented to the Full Board: 

 

“Resolved….at the request of the Municipal Services Committee of Bronx Community 

Board #10  that the following two Street Activity Permit applications be forwarded  to the 

full Board for approval:  Event ID: 367316 Support Our Troops, Single Block Festival, Oct. 

15, 2017, 9 AM – 7:30 PM (including set up and breakdown), Hutchinson River Parkway, 

between East Tremont Avenue and Zulette Avenue, in front of Samuel Young American 

Legion Post and, Event ID: 372812 Church of New Vision/St. Barnabus Mobile 

Mammography Van, Street Event, Nov. 18, 2017, 9 AM – 4 PM (including setup and 

breakdown), Einstein Loop N. between Einstein Loop E and Hutchinson River Parkway 

SE.” 

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Salimbene, seconded by Mr. Lynch and 

unanimously approved by all.  The Resolution passed. 

 

The following Resolutions on signage and renewal of a base taxi license were also voted on favorably 

in committee and forwarded to the full Board for approval: 

 

“Resolved....at the request of the Municipal Services Committee of Bronx Community 

Board #10 that the Department of Transportation make the temporary No Standing signage 

at 1400 Ferris Place permanent and that this be forwarded to the full Board for Approval.” 

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Accomando, seconded by Mr. Chirico and 

approved by a majority of members, with (1) recusal.  The Resolution passed. 

  

 “Resolved….at the request of the Municipal Services Committee of Bronx Community    

                  Board #10 that the request for a renewal base license for Prestige Base Cars be forwarded to  

 the full Board for approval.” 

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Bieder, seconded by Mr. Accomando and 

unanimously approved by all.  The Resolution passed. 

 

 

PARKS/RECREATION COMMITTEE:   Mr. Lynch 

 

The Committee met on September 18, 2017.  

 

Over the summer many summonses were issued in Ferry Point Park on a variety of infractions.  

Renovations in Colucci Park were completed this summer.  NYC Parks is cleaning up the Bruckner 

skate park at MS 101/PS 304 along the Cross Bronx Service Road.  Another Take Bake Our Parks 

event is being held in Bufano Park this coming weekend.  On October 3, a ribbon cutting ceremony in 

Pelham Bay Park is being held to showcase the new adult exercise equipment. 
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PLANNING/BUDGET COMMITTEE:     Mr. Misiurski  

 

The Committee met on September 25, 2017.  Minutes are self-explanatory.  The Board’s internal 

budget was reviewed.  There is a surplus of monies, some of which will go towards extra hours for two 

staff members and resulted in a Resolution which will be presented to the full Board on September 28, 

2017.  On October 4, 2017 a Public Hearing on the Capital and Expense Budget Requests will be 

conducted and will be followed by a Committee meeting. 

9/25/17 
 

“Resolved…at the request of Bronx Community Board 10, that the Projected FY 2018 Internal 

Budget including increased work hours for two staff members be adopted and presented to the 

full Board for approval at the September 28, 2017 Board Meeting.” 

 

A motion to accept the Resolution was made by Mr. Accomando, seconded by Mr. Bieder and 

approved by a majority of members with (1) abstention.  The Resolution passed. 

 

 

HEALTH/HUMAN SERVICES:    Bishop Rosario 

 

The Committee met on September 14, 2017 and will meet again on October 26, 2017. 

 

Minutes are self-explanatory.  Statistics on emergency room wait times were provided for Weiler-

Einstein Campus. The presentation is available in the Board Office.  Patient discharge problems are a 

major impediment in securing beds.  A suggestion was to explore the possibility of either adding beds 

and/or reopening Montefiore at Westchester Square.  A request was made to obtain statistics on 

emergency room wait times at the Moses Campus. 

 

 

VETERANS SERVICES:    Mr. Salimbene 

 

September 29, 2017 meeting will be at the S. Young Post.  There is a special guest from the VA 

Hospital, Ms. Sullivan who will discuss post deployment programs and services. 

 

  

OLD BUSINESS:    None 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

District Manager Cruz thanked Board Member Rosemarie Lifrieri for her years of service to the Board.  

 

 

Motion to close the September 28, 2017 Community Board #10 meeting was made by Mr. Cantillo, 

seconded by Mr. Boiko and unanimously approved by all.    

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Susan Duffy. 


